


Eugene E. “Gene” Sowers, age 92, of Paradise, PA, passed away at the Lancaster 
General Hospital on Thursday, December 3, 2015. He was the husband of Betty J. 
Sowers. 
He was born in York, PA, son of the late Clarion & Florence Pauline Eisenhart Sowers. 
He was a member of Leacock Presbyterian Church of Paradise where in the past he 
sang in the choir for many years, served as Elder, Deacon and Trustee. Gene was a 
veteran of W.W. II, serving in the Army in Africa & Italy. He was vice president and 
secretary of Bindery Associates of Lancaster for 25 years.  He was a former member 
of the Lancaster Opera Workshop, Postcard Club, Covered Bridge Society and was on 
the board of Woods Home. Surviving besides his wife are 4 children: Jonathan M. 
Sowers of Raleigh, NC, Valerie A. wife of Michael Bard of New Holland, David E. 
husband of Karen Adams Sowers of Lancaster, Matthew A. Sowers of Exton, PA, 4 
grandchildren, 10 great grandchildren, 1 great great grandchild. 

Eugene E. Gene Sowers 

Charles Ezren Jr. 

Charles Ezren, Jr., 81, of Lancaster, passed away on Monday, December 7, 2015 at 
Lebanon VA Medical Center. He was the husband of Emmy L. Groff Ezren, with whom 
he celebrated their 57th wedding anniversary on September 7, 2015. He was born in 
Lancaster, son of the late Charles, Sr., and Edna M. Stradtman Ezren. 
He worked as a salesperson for L.B. Herr and Sons for 30 years and also Y & S Candies 
for five years before his retirement. Charles was a very active member of Concordia 
Evangelical Lutheran Church where he was a historian and an usher. He was a veteran 
of the US Marine Corps, serving during the Korean Conflict. He enjoyed bowling, 
softball, traveling, going on bus trips, collecting postcards, being a member of the 
Lancaster County Postcard Club. 
Surviving in addition to his wife, his children: Sharon L. (Ed) Fisher; Barry C. (Lisa) 
Ezren; Debra M. (Scott) Wolfe; and Denise G. (Jeff) Hartman. Eleven grandchildren and 
three great-grandchildren. 

Mary E. Darrenkamp 

Mary E. (Zimmerman) Darrenkamp, 84, a homemaker, of Lancaster, died Saturday 
morning, December 19, 2015 at Hospice & Community Care, Mount Joy after a brief 
illness. She was married to Eugene C. Darrenkamp on June 11, 1957. 
Born November 10, 1931 in Manor Township, she was the daughter of Frank J. and 
Catherine B. (Denlinger) Zimmerman.  Mary was a lifetime member of St. Joseph 
Catholic Church, where she was a member of the Golden Hills, Tree of Life Quilters 
and Women’s Club. She attended the former St. Joseph’s School and was a 1950 
graduate of Lancaster Catholic High. Mary was also a member of the Theodore Burr 
Covered Bridge Society and the Lancaster Post Card Club. 
She will be lovingly missed by her husband, Eugene and three children: Teresa M., 
married to Jerry Thompson, of Leola, Albert C. Darrenkamp, married to Elice, of 
Lancaster and John M. Darrenkamp, companion of Tina Campbell, of New Providence; 
seven grandchildren; five great-grandchildren and three siblings: Richard J. married to 
Barbara Zimmerman, of Saluda, VA, Margaret W. Wilhelm, of Lancaster and Robert W. 
married to Lydia C. (McKinney) Zimmerman, of Millersville and a sister-in-law, Joyce 
Zimmerman, of CA. 

Member News – Gone but not forgotten 



GOOD YEAR! 

Three of our Good Year – God Jul postcards are from Scandinavia and feature the work of artist, Milly 
Heegaard.  They were published in Norway by H.W.Damm & Son, Oslo.  The third card “Gluckliche 
Neujahr” shows two little fellows  running home with baked goodies that they purchased from the 
nearly snow-bound bakery.  Artist is not mentioned, but likely from Sweden.  The little fellows resemble 
Tomten, the little guys who look out for farmer’s livestock. 

A year late, but 
this unusual 
1915 PC is to 
remind you to 
bring to the 
January meeting 
YOUR card 
bearing a 16. 



Misc. Humor To Take Your Mind Off The Weather 
                                        by Jim Ward 

A Late arrival from our article, Street Organs and Monks, typical work by 
artist Bishop – “When the organ grinder comes around, I give the monkey 
money.  An’ then he tips his little hat an’ smiles at me so funny.” 

Dudley Buxton was a popular English cartoonist.  Some history helps in our 
first sample.  Helligoland (Helgoland) is an island in the North Sea.  It was 
taken from Denmark by the British Naval Force in 1807.  The British later 
traded it to Germany for some use rights in German East Africa.  The 
Germans then turned the island into a popular vacation spot years before 
WWI.  That was when Buxton drew this cartoon of our little Brit was asking 
for his German friend, Fritz to “come out and play”.   An that was made easy 
since the royal leaders of each country were friendly cousins – then. 



These court-size (3 ½” x 4 ¼”) cards are unusual Dudley Buxton examples of 
his humor.  He is shown as The Goode Baron Dudley Grahumbugge Buxton, 
waiting for hys fayre Ladye Rowena on a PC dated September 3, 1908 mailed 
from Hastings, England.  On a second PC, also mailed in 1908, the message 
(beginning on the reverse reads, “You tell me to grow fat!  I’m afraid you 
don’t realize that if I were fat I would look something like this!  Anyhow, dear, 
if you wish it I will do my best.”  (Dudley was in reality, thin as a rail.) 

This bookmark postcard is a little remembrance to our friend, Lynne Heckler.  



A Blast from the Past 






